
 

 

 
MEMORANDUM 
 
To:   Councillor Teresa Debono 
  Chair of Policy and Performance Scrutiny 
  Committee    
 
Date: 11 March 2022  

Democratic Services 
Town Hall 
Upper Street 
London N1 2UD 
 

 

Dear Councillor Debono, 
 
Subject: Key Decision to be taken by the Executive on funding the fit-out of the 
Women’s Building on the former Holloway Prison site – General Exception Notice 
issued.  
 
I am writing to notify you of a key decision to be taken by the Executive on 24 March 2022.  
 
In accordance with Procedure Rule 92 of the Council’s Constitution, a General Exception Notice 
has been issued for this decision. This notice is being given because the matter was not 
publicised 28 days in advance of the decision.  
 
In this instance, it was not possible to publish notice of the key decision 28 days in advance, as 
this is associated with the Planning Committee granting permission to the proposed 
development on the former Holloway Prison site at its meeting on 8 March 2022 (ref: 
P2021/3273/FUL). This decision cannot wait until the next meeting of the Executive as this 
would result in delays to planning and development process.  
 
The Council’s Constitution requires that I give you formal notification of this matter. You are not 
required to take any action in response.  
 
If you have any queries on this notice, please contact Democratic Services.  
 
With best wishes,  
 
 
 
 
 
Peter Fehler 
Director of Law and Governance – Monitoring Officer 
Islington Council 


